AMC Face to Face meeting

10/14-10/15/11

Board members present: Lil’ Man, Eugene Larmi, Mary Mize, Ron Brieler, George Rakos, Steve Heinsen, Ron Morgan, Dan Kassner, Gretchen McCullough, Randy Luffberry, Jonathan Rockey,  Bruce Grossmann
Staff Present: David Grosz, Todd Roeske (Ruth on Friend-Raising trip)
Absent: Jim Pearson, Joe Baumgartner, Dennis Morner (all excused)
Opening Prayer: David Grosz

Devotions: Pastor Steve Heinsen 

A. Treasurer Report: Ron Morgan

$103,229 Total money in the bank with $37,155 in restricted funds

Having another full time staff person on board brings is part of the reason we’ve spent more this year than last year.  Funds coming in are down some too.  Could some of the grants (restricted funds) be used to help the Olivo’s to do ministry in the Copper River Valley and Tannena River Valley.  Could we contact those who gave the grants, preferably by letter, to see if it could be used in a certain way to do ministry?  Ron will look into the grants and we will try to see if Ken Shauer could explain what the purposes of these grants were.
Fundraising revenue- When someone goes out friend-raising it goes against that income and any money that comes in from the trips, if it’s earmarked specifically goes towards that as income.

Church Mutual Liability Insurance: Received a document for Denali Lutheran,  This goes to Todd as he is serving as the vacancy pastor.  Do we need it for both Denali and AMC as AMC covers some of the places Denali covers?  Todd will call them before he leaves overseas.
Establish budget committee for 2012 to be approved at December 11 meeting: Todd suggested staff and Ron would work on the budget and present it to the board in December.  Board agreed with suggestion
B. Approve Minutes of August Board Meeting- Passed unanimously
C. Good to Great and the Social Sector- Randy Luffberry shared insights.
5 Issues that form the framework for Good to Great

1. Defining “Great”- Defining success without business metrics

2. Level 5 Leadership- Getting things done within diffuse power structures

3. First Who- getting the right people on the bus

4. The Hedgehog Concept- Rethinking the economic engine without a profit motive

5. Turning the Flywheel- building momentum by building the Brand.

Discussion on the book and how this relates to AMC.  Using this book and Eric Nelson’s recommendations can help AMC to move from good to great.
D. Reports of Staff and questions

David- Main August and September was to discuss summer and lessons learned and what is happening in the fall along with LAP courses. New communities of ministry are continuing to be sought.  David would like the names of communities and contacts in that town where we could do ministry.  David will complete the course work by the end of the year to become a licensed Deacon. Encouraging and encouraged about getting David Sternbeck up to Alaska.  Asks for prayers for opportunities to speak to interests groups both inside and outside about AMC, that groups would come forward with invitations and for wisdom and patience as he walks the line between finishing LAP courses and being out the community.  Also for discernment in using AMC funds to the best of ability to strive for excellence.

Todd- Have talked as a staff and with the board to hire a volunteer coordinator up north.  Right now it is not financial feasible.   Todd thinks we would be able to “fund” this position but setting out and saying what we want them to do, defining the “job position.”  He would like to see the board’s support to go ahead with defining this so then we can go about finding the funding so we can hopefully eventually hire.  Todd will bring forward to the December meeting a “job description” for that position.  Olivo’s are working in Indiana but he’s feeling led in his spirit to share the Gospel in Alaska.  He is open to a “tentmaker” type position (like worker-priest).  Ruth is talking with another gentleman about possibly coming up and doing lay ministry in Alaska.  He has support from his come congregation and is doing lay ministry training already.  Todd reminds us that November is AMC month.  Eric Nelson will be up in November 16-17 for training and revamping the website.  Rick Twenhafel did sign the promissory note we sent him saying he would pay us back at the end of the loan and Todd believes that we have paid that and the loan is up to date.  If the Lord blesses us financially, it may be a good idea and good thing to do to help Rick to get the loan in his name and not under us any longer sometime in the future.  Had a good staff meeting out at moose camp.  Did some staff evaluations at that time.  Todd reports that we are very blessed to have Ruth and David as part of our ministry at AMC.

Ruth- Been on a friend-raising trip, met some great people and possibly some volunteers for next summer.  Been in Kansas and in Wisconsin.
E. LCMS Northwest District President Paul Lindeman comments to AMC

Had a conference in September with other LCMS organizations and those involved in missions to talk over lay ministry and some of the challenges.  It was more of a gathering of thoughts and discussion.  Pres. Lindeman thinks there will be a challenge to lay deacons and what will happen in the future.
F. Friend-raising report

Questions of staff by board members on this subject

Ways to enhance usefulness of records kept in this area

Prayer for additional support, additional teams and return of faithful teams


Todd- Ruth keeps in the database on what we have and don’t have and keeps up the database very well.  Todd doesn’t feel that we should only target the people who give financially as some people are very integral in praying but don’t have the finances to give.  We don’t want to lose our prayer partners with excluding anyone from our newsletter.  Todd and David have discussed David’s friend-raising techniques.  Jonathan reminds us that it’s support for whole ministry not just bucks, with Paul as an example. But it might not be a bad idea to go to people we know who have given and ask if they’d be willing to give a little more.  Warren Shoemaucher wants to come up and check out AMC and what we’re doing.  He recently received his degree in charitable giving.  Suggested that we pay for his plane ticket and invite him up and ask him for advice and possibly use a companion fare for his wife.  Todd believes the staff can find the money in the budget to bring him up if he is interested.  

Staff has worked up a friendship raising strategy which includes strengths and weaknesses, how to engage the board, etc.  It is still in draft mode but would be a great discussion starter with Warren.

Reminder of the display “boards” that are open for anyone’s use, especially if we are traveling someone.  Todd also suggested each church putting one up at their own congregation to keep people informed about AMC.  Suggestion brought forward to send electronic pictures that were collected from events this summer for the new video that each congregation could print up and use to display.  

Staff would appreciate having a volunteer that would have the gifts and skills that could help us find and know about grants available.  They could also help find out about the conventions and conferences with LCMS and other organizations that we could be present at.  Suggestion brought forward to have the current or past zone LML president to have an honorary place on our board and to help in this capacity.  Carol Draeger, husband John, is the past president and is very well connected all over the nation.
George Rakos motions that we create an advisory position for an LWML representative with the first suggestion to be Carol Draeger.  Bruce Grossmann seconds the motion. Discussion followed. Motion passed unanimously.  George Rakos will call and invite her to the board.  If she accepts we will write a letter acknowledging her position on the board both to Alaska LCMS and our Washington/Alaska district.

G. Need for volunteer help and support from Alaska Churches

1. Newsletter processing- Zion Fairbanks was going to do this but there were some problems.  Jonathan Rockey will bring this need to St. John Palmer.  He’s not sure to what extent St. John will be able to help, maybe just the labor.  There may be some people to help underwrite the costs.
2. individual ministries by lay ministers- How to get lay ministers to help fill vacancies.  Steve and Dennis need to be in contact with AMC with the needs so AMC can plug in the people who want to serve
3. Lay Minister Coordinator (volunteer to seek or keep track of Lay Ministry activities)  If someone takes on the role as chairman of the board, a suggestion was brought forward that maybe Randy could take on this duty, because of his passion for AMC and lay ministry and the connections that he has.  He has been asked to prayerfully consider this idea when his chairmanship is finished.
4. Administrative duties, ie mail, secretarial, etc.  We could use people in this area.  If you know anyone who would we willing and able let the staff know.
5. Friend-raising by lay ministers, board volunteers or congregational members.  Perhaps a volunteer Friend-raising coordinator? Some of this discussed above.  Jonathan suggested we do phone calls again, perhaps by board members who are willing to make 20 calls a month.  If everyone on the board calls 20 people each month that would get through our database of 4000 in about a year.  Todd will put together a script what can give us a suggestion on what to say.  Ruth can help to get the list of names and hopefully by the December or January meeting.  If someone does not want to do this or can’t do as much, please let Ruth and Todd know.  One of the things we could do for our donors is to ask if there is anything we can pray for them since it shows that we truly care about them and not just their financial support.
6. other? Volunteer to help with grants and places AMC can go to talk about ministry as discussed above.
7. Prayer for additional Local Alaskan volunteers

H. Update: part-time pay: Coordinator of Ministry, AMC

One of the issues with receiving additional income is that Todd’s children would need to be on different health insurance which would cost around $400 more a month.  Looking at AMC finances we can see that we are spending more than we are receiving.  Todd suggests that if we do look at this it would be something for the future not for anytime soon.  He feels that God is providing for their needs and doesn’t feel a need for right now.  He really appreciates AMC for wanting to take care of him but does not want anything right now.  He’s biggest need is time, finding the time to so everything, which is why he and the staff is looking for volunteers to help.
Jonathan brought forth not just sitting back but testing the Lord in this area that His grace would increase so that we can do everything good work.  Giving is usually always under budget, but if we increase the budget for ministry purposes people can see why, get excited and give more.

I. Can the Board establish a way to Honor Jeremy Faga and his serve to us- to be done in the area he served (Tok)?
Bruce shared his thoughts.  His parents have taken his passing hard and Bruce has not called them because he is concerned for them.

Todd suggested that in honor of Jeremy to raise up a missionary to serve in Tok.  This could possibly be a way to get the Olivo’s up here, but unsure if Sam is the right person for the Tok area.  It could be feasible to get some funding from Jeremy’s home congregation.  Todd asked Bruce to make the call to the Faga family to let them know our idea, whatever it may be.  Bruce suggested having Ken and Sandy Shauer involved.

Dan Kassner motioned to allow AMC to explore setting up a memorial fund to set up a missionary in the Tannacross and Tok area called the Jemery Faga Missionary Fund.  Eugene Larmi seconds. Discussion followed. Once his parents give the okay, we need to get an article in the newsletter ASAP, not waiting for the 10th anniversary of this death (8 year mark this year.)  Motion passed unanimously.
J. Status on re-activating Lay Ministry classes and new uses for Lay Ministers

Todd reported that AMC has been doing this through Missionary Training Institute.  Todd is doing an independent study with David and is willing to do this others, but you need to be very disciplined to do this.  If there is a group of people interested we can put a class together.

K. Appointment of nomination committee volunteers: for staff who seek replacement or for any new officer positions.  Jonathan Rockey and Randy Luffberry will serve on this committee.  Two officers up for election: Chairman and Vice-Chairman.

L. Gatherings we could attend in 2012 to get AMC word out

Ruth doesn’t know of any big LWML conventions, but district LWML is June 21-23.  If anyone on the board is aware of gathering/conventions/ conferences let the staff know.
M. Ends Policy: Jonathan explains the Carver Model that we use to govern AMC and the history behind moving to this model.

Changed 1. from Jesus sends us to seek and save the lost, to because Jesus comes to “seek and save the lost.” (Luke 19:10)

Eugene moves to accept the changes to the End Policy, Lil’ Man seconds.  Motion passed unanimously

N. Todd’s Evaluation

Steve Heinsen, Li’l Man, Eugene Larmi will serve on this committee to evaluate Todd as the Coordinator of Ministry and present this at the December 15 meeting.
O. Staff Recommendations to Board

Todd-Corbie passed along the book Irresistible Evangelism: Natural Ways to Open Others to Jesus by Steve Sjogren and Todd recommends that the board read this book.  It’s not based on board policy but does relate to what is going on within AMC.  Ruth will purchase books for the board members who do not already have this.  Please let her know if you already have one.  (Jonathan Rockey, Randy Luffberry, Todd Roeske have one already and Gretchen doesn’t need one either.)
 
David- received some difficult questions about the AMC.  Suggestion to brainstorm to articulate what AMC adds to summer ministry teams, what service we can provide, and why should they continue to have an association with AMC, along with what’s our overhead.

P. Board recommendations to Staff

When there are important things going on in AMC or just wanting to get the word out, send PowerPoint slides to the churches so they can slide it into their announcements.
Q. AMC Goals? Paid or volunteer Lay or Pastoral staff for missions?

1. South East—including Hoonah.  We do have the door open.  Todd and Dan reminded them when they were there last summer that we are here and interested in helping should a need arise.  Dan is also looking into Pelican and possibly working part-time in Tenakee Springs with a pastor there.  The Hanson’s have been doing boat ministry in SE and once they’ve developed VBS in communities they then send the village to AMC and hand off that ministry.  It’s a great relationship
2. Northern Yukon and Fairbanks- If we can get a Volunteer Coordinator it should open up the doors doing more

3. Adding Missionaries in Copper Center and North Area? Have heard some about the Olivo’s and possible Jeremy Faga Missionary Fund
4. Southwest- David working in this
5. Anchorage- Zion is working with Sudanese which is great, but there are not open to us sharing in this ministry with them right now.  Eugene suggests that we support Brandt in whatever way we can, even if just in prayer.  Todd would like to have a Christian Care Ministry Team set up in Anchorage to help when a need arrives, especially when people are coming in from the bush.  Eugene thinks a ministry at Anchorage Lutheran may be able to help. One of the things we offer other churches in our network.  We have connections all over the state we can use to help “hook up” churches to help people in need.  We offer a focus.  Steve spoke about the Hmong ministry they are doing at Our Redeemer that we could partner with to reach out to these people.
6. Kenai Peninsula- How could AMC work with Faith in Homer to help them serve in Seldovia

7. Road Ministry- Todd and Ruth continue to look for opportunities along the road.  They don’t feel as gifted in this area as Ken Shauer.  There are still many opportunities for ministry and we as the board and churches need to keep our eyes open for a need and then share those with the staff, especially if you don’t think your congregation can meet this need

Staff would like to expand the number of teams and communities we are currently touching by 100% in the next few years.

Should we communicate with Lutheran Hour Ministries about where their ministry is going in Alaska, where they think there are broadcasting and possibly letting them know how far reaching it is and what we can do to partner.

Are we advertising to the Lutheran news/publications for needs to get long term missionaries?  We have advertised when he have a specific need.  We should put out an article to these publications when and if we get the go ahead to do the Jeremy Faga Missionary Fund.

R. Rental car: Due to miscommunications and other problems, our secrtary had no ride from the airport to the meeting and had to rent a car at last minute.  She requested that AMC would help pay for ½ of the rental price if they felt it was necessary.
Goerge Rakos motions that AMC pays for the entire price of the rental car for Gretchen not to exceed $250.  Eugene Larmi seconds. Motion passed.
Travel funding was discussed in general that the constitution says individual congregations are suppose to cover the cost of travel for their member to attend the Face the Face meeting, this however has not been the practice.  As part of the circuit assessments to each congergation AMC should be receiving money from the circuit and we should check into this.
Respectfully Submitted,

Gretchen McCullough, Secretary

